## St Margaret's at Hasbury Church of England Primary School

Hagley Road, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4QD

Headteacher: Mrs S Shepherd

Tel: 01384 818660 Email: info@hasbury.dudley.sch.uk

## Dear Parents

We are now in our final week of Summer term, academic year 2022-2023. The year has been filled with many achievements. The strength in the school community this year has enabled us to make a difference to so many lives, thank you. We held our first parent school event, the end of term school disco and next year we will be planning more events.

Today, your child (Rec — year 5) will have spent a morning in their new class with their new teacher. We have had a little class change in the upper keystage 2 building which will affect pick up. Please see below.

Class	Teacher	Drop off gate	Pick up gate
Year 3 (old year 6 classroom)	Mrs Wheatley	Gate by the barrier on School	Gate by the barrier on School
		Lane	Lane
Year 4 (old year 5 classroom)	Mr Dudley	Gate by the barrier on School	Door off the school carpark.
		Lane	Siblings - gate by the barrier
			on School Lane
Year 5 (old year 3 classroom)	Mrs Longden	Gate by the barrier on School	Double gate opposite reception
		Lane	gate
Year 6 (old year 4 classroom)	Mrs Jones	Gate by the barrier on School	Gate in between year 5 and
		Lane	year 3 gate.

While we welcome Mrs Wheatley and Mr Dudley, we sadly say goodbye to Miss Stanley and Mrs Amphlett. I would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to them both for all their support and wish them all the best.

At present, we are still trying to outsource our school lunches due to staffing and repairs needed in the kitchen. Unless anything develops over the next few weeks, we will have no alternative but to offer grab bags until arrangements to provide hot lunches are in place.

Children come back to school on Tuesday 5th September in full autumn/winter uniform please. <u>Black</u> trousers, skirts, pinafores **are** not school uniform, only grey is acceptable. I have described the accepted uniform below as a memory jogger. Please do not waste your money by purchasing uniform that your child will be prohibited from wearing.

- School Uniform-White polo shirt, school jumper or cardigan (with logo), grey trousers, skirt or pinafore, black shoes (with no other colour such as white soles), grey socks
- PE Kit Blue PE t shirt (with logo), school hoodie (from Dancers) or school jumper/cardigan, black shorts/black jogging bottoms (no logos), white socks, trainers

## www.hasbury.dudley.sch.uk















Children in years I-6 are expected to come into school on PE days in school PE kit. Reception will change into their PE kit in school so will therefore need to leave their PE kit in school in a named bag please. There will not be any PE during the first week.

I would like to thank all of our wonderful children who have worked so incredibly hard, faced challenges and kept on going. Without the dedicated team here at St Margaret's, school certainly wouldn't have been able to achieve what has been achieved this year, thank you!

Finally, I would like to say a farewell and wish all the families who are leaving St Margaret's the very best.

Whatever your plans are over summer, stay safe and en joy the time with your children.

Kind Regards

Mrs Shepherd Headteacher

www.hasbury.dudley.sch.uk













